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ARTS & CULTURE COMMISSION
THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 16, 2017
6:30 P.M.
JOSEPH N. GOFF HOUSE
 
 
MINUTES

Town liaison and all commissioners present 
 
1.            Call to Order – 6:30 p.m.
 
2.            Approval of Minutes
a.    October 19, 2017 – approved with minor corrections. 

3.            Public Comments - none
 
4.            Old Business
a.    Open Studio Review – Participating artists reported that the experience was a good one. Sunday was bad weather so not as many got out to the studios. Shirley suggested hanging fliers around local businesses. The open studio sign has been picked up from parks and recreation and will be stored at the Goff House. David Moneypenny suggested the library do an artist of the month feature. Betty said the Art Association of East Hampton has an artist of the month featured each month at the library and the work of local artists are featured at various locations around town including the town hall. The artist of the month could be featured on the EHACC Facebook page, as well as the town hall exhibit each month. Old Bank Flowers and Art/Marketplace has moved to a smaller 70 Main St. next door to the Old Bank building. A different space for the open studio exhibitors will need to be determined in 2018. 
 
b.    Art Purchase Award Installment – Acting EHHS principal Nancy Brier has talked to the superintendent of schools Paul Smith who is excited about the art award. A date is still in the works, perhaps in January. The administration wants to have a ceremony.  
  
c.    Budget Review and Financial Report – To date EHACC has spent a total of $273 of the 2017 budget funds on a new sign for the Open Studio and the payment for the EHACC web site. A total of $1312 is left.  Fiscal year is July 2017 through June 2018. Budget proposals for the next fiscal cycle should be ready by January. Mini grants, student art awards and the art purchase award will likely be offered again. 2017 grant winners Creative Dance and Rebecca White will be invited to attend the January meeting to provide update on the programs the grants supported.  Creative Dance will give the benefit Christmas performance on Dec. 16 at 3 p.m. at the EHHS. 
 
5.            New Business
a.    Approval of 2018 Meeting Dates – approved. The 2017 December meeting is on the 21st, commissioners agreed to meet Dec. 14 to discuss the 2018 budget. 
b.    Presentation to outgoing member Mindy Mills – a bell made by Bevin Bell Company in East Hampton. Mindy is moving out of state in the near future.  
 
6.	Commissioner's Reports & Events - 
      Shauna discussed the proposed writer’s guild. She spoke with Library Director Ellen Paul and Epoch Arts folks and both were receptive to the idea. Nov. 24 is the first meeting at Abeez Yogurt Shop at 6:30 p.m. Shauna also suggested the EHACC support a poetry event.

Ed reviewed information about a possible road banner. He spoke to Kevin Kiely formerly of CL&P – the estimated cost is $15,000. Eversource won’t do it because of liability issues. The intersection of Routes 16 and 66 may be a possible location. Ed will reach out to Middletown and Portland to find out more information on their road banners. A community board similar to the one at Stop & Shop was also suggested. 
 
Ed also distributed Wreaths Across America stickers for members cars and shared a sturdy new banner for the event which will be hung either at the Legion Hall or at a cemetery in Marlborough where the wreath ceremony will be held. 
 
Chatham Historical Society walk and talk on Dec. 16 at 1 p.m. in the library community room on inns and hotels on Lake Pocotopaug. Members can get on the CHS walk announcements email list. 
 
The East Hampton Art Association meeting is Nov. 29 at 7 p.m. at the East Hampton Library Community room featuring Shauna Shane, an oil painter, will be featured. 
 
The Jingle Bell Parade in the village center will be held on Dec. 9. 2:30 to 5:30 p.m. the library will have a storyteller, there will be a parade, Creative Dance will participate and Santa on a Firetruck and the Goff House will be open for refreshments.  
 
 7.       Public Comments - none
 
8.       Adjournment at 7:26 p.m.
 

